

## Andrew Southcott MP

## FEDERAL MEMBER FOR BOOTHBY



22 August 2013

Mr Ron Bellchambers PO Box 33 TORRENS PARK SA 5062

Dear Mr Belichambers,

Thank you for taking the time to meet with me on Friday 16 August 2013 on behalf of the No Dam in Brownhill Creek Community Action Group regarding the Brownhill Keswick Creek Stormwater Management project.

As discussed throughout our meeting, I have been following this issue closely as it has progressed, and I am well aware of the significant community concern over the proposed Dam in Brownhill Creek that forms part of the broader Brownhill Keswick Creek Stormwater Management project.

The Residents of Mitcham Council have been very clear with their opposition to this dam, and this is confirmed by the 9,000 signatures that the No Dam in Brownhill Creek Community Action Group has gathered.

I am happy to confirm that due to the overwhelming community opposition, I am opposed to a Dam being constructed on Brownhill Creek.

I would like to congratulate the work of the No Dam in Brownhill Creek Community Action Group in standing up for what they believe in.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any further information.

Yours sincerely,

ANDREW SOUTHCOTT MP Federal Member for Boothby

**Shadow Parliamentary Secretary for Primary Healthcare** 

